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January 19, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

The 2010 adopted budget, Ordinance 16717, Section 30 (Records and Licensing Services) and Section 93 (Public Health), contains the following provisos that reduce staffing levels for animal services on February 1, 2010:   
Section 30, P4 PROVIDED FURTHER THAT:

Of this appropriation, the number of budgeted FTEs shall be reduced from 41.6 to 27.6 by February 1, 2010, due to the closure of all shelter operations, including Kent and Crossroads, on February 1, 2010.
Section 93, P3 PROVIDED FURTHER THAT:

Of this appropriation, the number of budgeted FTEs shall be reduced by 2.00 by February 1, 2010, due to the closure of King County animal shelter operations on February 1, 2010.
As I have previously communicated to the council, our conversations with private sheltering organizations in the region indicate they do not currently have the physical or financial capacity to take over the sheltering services provided by the county.  Furthermore, we have begun discussions with the cities on a regional, full cost recovery model for animal services that would include coordinated sheltering, control and licensing services.  I believe that a coordinated regional model will be more cost efficient for both the county and the cities and will produce better public health, safety and animal welfare outcomes than a model under which each city and the county provides services to our own local jurisdiction.

In order to give us the time to continue discussions with the cities, private sheltering organizations, and labor, I am transmitting legislation to amend the proviso language in the 2010 adopted budget to revise the date for staffing reductions from February 1 to July 1, 2010, the deadline that the council has set for entrance into full cost recovery contracts with cities for animal control services.  Although this date change will eventually require supplemental appropriation authority, I am not transmitting a supplemental budget request at this time.  For the time being, the Records and Licensing Services Division and Public Health will manage to the 2010 adopted appropriation level.  This will allow us to conduct thorough analysis to limit the fiscal impact of the deadline extension and identify funding sources that have the least impact on other county services.  
As you know, legislation adopted by the council does not usually become effective until ten days after signature by the executive.  The legislation that I am transmitting declares an emergency so that it becomes effective immediately upon adoption by the council.  Provided that the legislation is adopted by the council before the end of January, this will ensure the legislation is effective before the February 1 deadline currently in Ordinance 16717.  

Thank you for your continued attention to this issue.  If you have any questions, please contact Carrie S. Cihak, Strategic Initiatives Director, at 206-263-9634.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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